[bookmark: _GoBack]The regular meeting of the Eldred Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman, Cody Hoover, at 6:58 p.m. on Thursday, October 18, 2018 at the Eldred Township Fire Company building.  Supervisor Mark Ranck, Supervisor Kenny Bower Sr., and Treasurer Tammy Koser were present. The minutes of October 3, 2018 township meeting and October 18, 2018 bill lists were presented.  Following the motion of Kenny Bower Sr. and the second of Mark Ranck the minutes and bill lists were approved without objection.  
     Old Business:   
A. Codification- Chris Shipton – Michael Peter/ General Code met with Mark Ranck, Cody Hoover, and Chris Shipton today offering 
an introduction to their codification services and review of their proposal. Cody stated the base price from General Code was $9,959.00
 and $695.00 for E Code 360 Lite annual maintenance services offered by General Code.  Following a motion by Mark Ranck and a                   second from Cody Hoover it was agreed to accept the proposal from Michael Peter, General Code.
B. Mill Creek Redirection- Lunt/Weimer-No report
C. Mill Creek bank stabilization- Warrensville UM Church- Cody Hoover and Mark Ranck met with Randy Webster on October 10th,
2108.  The Supervisor’s had questions about the bid process.  Randy is checking into getting the answers.
D. [bookmark: _Hlk516136340][bookmark: _Hlk526852803]Fire / EMS Response Box Card Form Updates – Mark Ranck reported that Chuck Whitford is working on them and should be ready for                   November 1st, 2018.
E. Municipal Emergency Operations Plan- Mark Ranck – Supervisor’s are required to sign and return the form to Lycoming County             Emergency Management Agency after the review has been completed. 
F. Wentzler/ Susan Sheldon Subdivision- Tom Wentzler is expected to stop into the Township Office mid-October to sign plans.  The
Supervisor’s will need to review, approve or deny the plans for release to the County.
G. Stewart- Damages to Ridgetop Road- Mark Ranck said Hannamaker has not been in the area to do a site visit.  Denise Dieter is working
on a property dispute. A letter will be drafted and mailed to the Stewarts at a later date.
H. Handheld lights- Susquehanna Fire Equipment quoted a quantity of four Vulcan 180 120v/12v with cigarette plug at $195.00 ea.
or total of $780.00.  Rogers Uniforms quoted Streamlight Vulcan 180 at $185.00 ea. Or $740.00.  Following a motion from Kenny 
Bower Sr. and the second from Mark Ranck the order will be placed with Rogers Uniforms for four (4) lights totaling $740.00.
I. Equipment shed roof-   A quotation was received from Builders Inc. on October 18th, 2018.  Supervisor’s had not reviewed the quote.
No further discussion at this meeting.
J. Harvey Road- Grates were installed by the Township.

New Business: 
A.   Subdivision- Gary & Dianna Rosato- Eldred Township Planning Commission met and approved the plans on October 17th.  Deb 
Weisbrod asked if Gary Roasto delivered a form to our office. Supervisor’s would not review the plans without having
the signed form. Gary Rosato will be contacted with an update to the subdivision. The waiver form (section E) will have to be signed                             by a Supervisor.

     Reports:    
·   Solicitor: No report.
· Road Master: Kenny Bower, Sr. Mower is fixed.
· SEO- No report
· Zoning: No report
· Fire Co: No report
· EMA: No report  
· Public Comments: No comments
·  Supervisors: Cody Hoover announced that the office is closed, Chris is on vacation Thursday, October 25th.  It will be open Wednesday          October 24, 2018.  Mark Ranck stated he had repaired a mailbox for a resident.
· Tammy Koser: Reported the 2018 salt contract is in effect and there is a required amount of salt to be ordered for the first delivery.                                           Vicky Baker met with Tammy October 16, 2018 at which time the Liquid Fuels audit was completed and approved.

      With no further business to come before the board the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm following the motion by Mark Ranck,
       and the second Kenny Bower Sr., all were in favor. 

APPROVED:  ____________________ 			             Respectfully submitted,
	           ____________________                                           __________________                                               
	           ____________________		                            Chris Shipton, Secretary            
